
 

 

Subject: SAFETY NOTICE - Simple Assault – DOWNTOWN CAMPUS 

Date: April 15, 2025 

Occurrence Information:  

Content Warning: This notification includes information related to a simple assault. 

Date & Time: April 15, 2025, at 7:40 a.m.   

Location: 200 block of S. Villere, near the LaSalle Garage 

 

Reported Offense: On Tuesday, April 15, 2025, at approximately 7:40 a.m., the victim was 
walking in the 200 block of S. Villere, on the downtown campus, when the suspect, who 
was walking behind her, stated he had a gun. The victim reports turning around and seeing 
the suspect reach towards his waistband. The victim was able to flee the area. The victim 
was not able to determine whether the suspect did have a weapon or not. 

Suspect's Description:   The suspect is described as a thin black male, about 5'7"-5'8," 
wearing a red and black checkered flannel shirt, black shoes, and jeans. 

INVESTIGATION ONGOING:    If you have any information about these crimes, call TUPD at 
504-865-5381 or NOPD at 504-821-2222. 

 

*Descriptions provided by victim/witness. Information about the complexion or ethnicity of 
alleged offenders is provided only to aid detailed descriptions that include physical stature, 
clothing or unusual characteristics. Racial descriptions do not, by themselves, offer a 
meaningful picture of an individual's appearance. 

 

https://t.e2ma.net/click/7h1m6i/326did0d/36lca9


Please Remember These Safety Tips: 

• Be aware of your surroundings at all times even in areas or places you feel safe.  

• Beware of individuals approaching you or your vehicle.  

• Whenever possible, travel well-lit, busy routes. 

 

Resources: 

TUPD 
Emergency: 504-865-5911 
Non-Emergency: 504-865-5381 
 
NOPD 
Emergency: 911 
Non-Emergency: 504-821-2222 
 
Helpful Numbers 
Late Night Transportation: 504-314-SAFE 
Escort: 504-865-5381 
 
TUPD website 
NOLA Crime Map 

 

Tulane University Police Department is providing this notice of a criminal incident(s) that 
occurred in our community to provide information that may help to avoid a similar crime or 
provide information to solve this crime. This notice is part of Tulane University's 
commitment to providing campus-area crime information in compliance with the federal 
Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act. 

Please do not respond to this email. If you have any questions or would like more 
information, please contact the Tulane University Police Department at 504-865-5381. 

 

https://t.e2ma.net/click/7h1m6i/326did0d/jzmca9
https://t.e2ma.net/click/7h1m6i/326did0d/zrnca9

